
16 September 2009 
 
Phil Lenz, Melissa Cordeiro, Allison Bellora, Bryan Szteliga and Meagan Monteiro in 
attendance. 
 
Meeting convened at 6:34 p.m. 
 
1.) Minutes unanimously approved, 5-0. 
 
2.)  More discussion of football stadium. Continued talk of a separate set of handicap 
accessible bleachers and a concrete walkway from the ticket booth to the restrooms. 
 
3.) The ramp at DMS should be finished by the end of October per report. An article may 
be written in The Chronicle or Standard Times after completion. The stage lift has been 
ordered but is on hold due to production delays.  
 
4.) There has been no progress on recommended town projects. Group is unsure if any 
will be started/finished in October or November. 
 
5.) Phil Lenz has looked into Statute 22g to supplement commission. This statute 
provides funding from handicap parking fines. Group must look into this statute since 
information regarding this funding is not ready available from town sources. Discussion 
tabled until next meeting. 
 
6.) Southworth Library had contacted Ed Iacaponi regarding the curb transition outside 
the library. Mr. Iacaponi had requested $15,000 for capital improvements to the library 
but the DAC was unaware of this problem. Mr. Lenz is handling this issue to insure that 
all accessibility issues are handled through the DAC. 
 
Next meeting 10/7 at 6:30p.m. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:59 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


